CHAIR’S REPORT
AGM of FRIENDS OF PARK WOOD

26th MARCH 2014
Introduction
I am happy to say: We have had a very good year! 
In this report I would like to summarise our achievements, outline our membership, thank some individuals and organizations, and look forward to the future. 
Achievements

Over the course of the year we have run seven work parties on the first Saturday of the month meeting at 10am at the bottom of Dale View Grove. The one in July was replaced by our grand Launch Event. The ones in Nov, Jan and Feb were cancelled due to the weather. Average attendance: six. 

Our biggest project was clearing the gullies either side of the cobbled path from the top stile all the way to the bottom. No fewer than five work parties were devoted to this. We have also picked up 45 bags of litter, five duvets and two dilapidated tents. And we have cleared fallen trees away from footpaths. 

In June The Conservation Volunteers spent three days repairing a stretch of the dry stone wall between the wood and Long Lee Primary School. This was funded by monies from Keighley Town Council’s Oak fund. 
We held our Launch Event on July 6th. As a result we added six new names to our list of supporters and raised the profile of the group. Permission for a fire and tarpaulin shelter from the Trees and Woodlands department of the Council contributed greatly to the success of the event. 
In December six people from the Leeds area, all with problems of one sort or another, achieved their John Muir Discovery Award after doing conservation work and various fun activities in the wood. This project was a collaboration between us and The Conservation Volunteers. Accommodation was provided by Haworth Youth Hostel who opened especially for us.
We had our Christmas Party on 16th Dec at Dickie Bird’s pub which didn’t open especially for us but we had a great time nonetheless.
Membership
There are 41 names on our list of supporters. 17 have not attended a work party, meeting or social event this year – our ‘invisible friends’. We have a very active ‘core’ of members who attend pretty much everything who number 12. You know who you are!

Communications

We have held six meetings. Average attendance: 10. All here at Long Lee Village Hall.
BANDAG: have taken some of our members on a tour of Keighley footpaths. 
FRIENDS OF JUDY WOODS: have included me on a guided tour of their wood. 

GET OUT MORE: Annie Berrington, the owner, attends some of our meetings. Annie has used Park Wood with pupils from Parkwood Primary School. 

CLIFFE CASTLE CONSERVATION GROUP: Two of our members are also members of CCCG (Sue and Paul Skinner). 

THE CONSERVATION VOLUNTEERS: are keen to do more work for us provided there is funding. The dry stone walling is of particular interest to them. 
Thanks
I would like to thank all supporters of Friends of Park Wood. 
I would like to thank the Committee for their hard work: FRANCE-LEIGH HADRYSIAK our secretary. RICHARD FISHER treasurer. EVELYN SHIRE and LIZ FISHER. 

I would also like to thank our funders: Keighley Town Council, Bradford Metropolitan District Council and Skipton Building Society. 

Last but not least I would like to thank Colin Whitfield from the Trees and Woodlands Department of the Council. 

Future Projects and Challenges

Now that we have our funding priorities we can design specific projects and attract funding to them. 

The Work Party needs to: 

· Repair the dry stone wall

· Fix the footpath

· Survey the flora and fauna

· Watch for ash dieback disease

· Manage beech seedlings

· Keep on top of litter

The Committee needs to: 

· Formalise our membership

· Buy identifying clothing for our work party

· Register the footpaths as Rights of Way

We all need to:

· Watch for incursions into the wood
· Link with other organizations: Big Local, Yorkshire Wildlife Trust, CCCG, FoJW, BANDAG, Keighley and District Local History Society, local schools. 

· Enjoy the wood!

Conclusion
It is great that our AGM occurs now at the beginning of spring. As signs of life surround us and fill the wood we can look forward with anticipation to the coming season. I hope our spring and all four seasons will be as happy as the last. 
Eric Yaffey

Chair
